
   Minutes of the Cando City Council Special Meeting 
 
The Cando City Council met on Tuesday, April 29,2025 at the Towner County Courthouse. Councilors 
Bjornstad, Olson, Miller, Scott and Halverson were present, with Mayor Bjornstad presiding. Councilor 
Klingenberg was absent. Mayor Bjornstad called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. This Special Meeting was 
for the council to discuss a few things. 
Moore Engineering was present with Josh and Brad on Teams to answer question on the Lead Line Service 
Project. They went over the surveys which identified 11 residents that have lead pipes. They still have 
about 139 more homes to survey. The purpose of the project is to go from the main to the house and 
replace the lead pipe. The funding of the project was laid out and discussed.  Council than reviewed the 
map of houses with lead pipes and houses without. This project is scheduled to start during the summer 
of 2026. There were no residents in attendance to ask questions. 
Council moved on to approval of Transit Merchant License Applications for Sweet Dream Donuts and 
Lemonade, and Elaine’s House of Dreams Yum Yum Shack. A motion was made by Councilor Scott and 
Seconded by Councilor Miller to approve the application for Sweet Dream Donuts and Lemonade. All 
voted aye and the motion was passed  
 
 

 A motion was made by Councilor Olsen and seconded by Councilor Bjornstad to approve the application 
for Elaine’s House of Dreams Yum Yum Shack. All voted aye and the motion passed. The meeting was 
adjourned at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Sheila Bjornstad  
Auditor  
 
 

 
 
 

 


